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DearFamilies
| hope that you are all keeping well atttht your childis managing to accegske work set bytheir

teacherson ShoMy Ho mewor k. Shoul d you h aemailoasupporpr obl e
team onhelp@raynespark.merton.sch.akd they will be able to assist.

Free School Meals

A letter has been posted homimday to all families who are currently eligible to ensure that the
information we hold is up to date so that the vouchers are received promptly after the Easter break.

We are aware that a number of families may not previouslyehapplied for Free Schobleals,even
though they were entitledo, and that the current situation may mean that more families are eligible.
If you believe you araow entitled we would encourage you to submit an application on the Merton
website by clicking her&ree School Meal Application

Lockers

In our previous communication we had advised that students could collect belongings from their
lockers this week. Given the retteguidance from the governmentye have postponed this until
further notice. Once movement is permittede will write to you with new date$?lease rest assured
that any items will remain in lockers at this time.

School Nurse

At the end of this letter gu will find information about the availability of the school nursing team
during this time including their contact details should you need to speak with them.

Mental health and counsellingsupport for youngpeople

CAMHSwill continue to offer a crisesluty line 0800 292 2505/0208 254 8061 from 9&pm which
young people or families can contact for advicel asupport In addition, they camlso contact the
mental health support line out of hours on 0203 228 5980.

The team at ‘Off the Record are commited to continuing to support young people (11+ years)
throughout the COVIR9 outbreakFaceto face counseling serviceshave stopped and they are
movingto telephonecontactinstead:

A Online counselling service and support is still available, visiDffithe Recordwebsite

A Young people can directly sign up @mine counsellingvith us
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A Young people and professionals are stil welcome to contact the service
at merton@talkofftherecord.org

Thursday Challenges

I know a number of you have been keeping a close eye on our Twitter page for the daily videos that
are being uploaded. Each Thursday, a member of staff is setting a challenge and this week it is the turn
of Ms Finan. We hope you are enjoying watchingsth&ideos with your child as much as we are
enjoying making them to keep in t ouc ltlickherétoh vy o u
access our Twitter page.

Finally, we are still waiting fdurther guidancefrom the DfEregarding teacher assasents for Year

11 and Year 13. Once we have more detail, we will be writing home to families but we want to reassure
you that we know how vital it ithat our students argrepared for the next step in their education

and we will do all we can to support them. We will also be writing to Year 10 and Year 12 as they
continue with their studies at this uncertain time.

As we approach what would have been the Easter holidagnt ¥o remind families that or end of
term newsletter will be published as normal in the next few ddysiould also like to take this
opportunity to thank you for your support and good wishes thave been greatlgappreciated by the
staff.

Sending you lamy very best wishes.

Yours faithfully
K. Heard

Mrs K Heard
Headteacher
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